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PREMIER DR PHOPHI RAMATHUBA TO LAUNCH THE GRANNIES’ INTERNATIONAL 
SOCCER TOURNAMENT IN TZANEEN 
 
Limpopo Premier, Dr Phophi Ramathuba, will oGicially launch the Grannies’ 
International Soccer Tournament, set to take place at Nkowankowa Stadium in the 
Greater Tzaneen Municipality, Mopani District on 02 April 2025. 
 
The tournament is a collaborative initiative between the government and the Bheka 
Ntsanwisi Foundation, bringing together 22 teams of grannies footballers from various 
countries, including the USA, Kenya, Mozambique, Zambia, and Togo, alongside local 
teams from South Africa. 
 
“We are delighted to host the Grannies’ International Soccer Tournament in our 
province. This event promotes active aging, encourages physical fitness and fosters 
social cohesion and nation-building,” said Premier Dr Ramathuba. 
 
Event Details: 
 
Date: Wednesday, 02 April 2025 
Venue: Nkowankowa Stadium, Greater Tzaneen Municipality, Mopani District 
Time: 08:30 
 
For media enquiries, please contact: 
 
Thilivhali Muavha 
Premier’s Spokesperson 
066 011 7034 
 
Ndavhe Ramakuela 
Provincial Government Spokesperson 
082 200 5357 
 
#LetsGrowLimpopoTogether 
#LeaveNoOneBehind 
#FreedomMonth 


